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Email Directory

To contact township departments via email
please visit our website at www.vanburen-
mi.org, go to “Departments” and select the
department you desire to obtain the email di-
rectory.

Township Meetings

Board Meetings:
1st & 3rd Tuesdays 7:30 p.m.

Work Study Meetings:
1st & 3rd Mondays 4:00 p.m.

Board of Zoning Appeals:
2nd Tuesday 7:00 p.m.

Cable Commission:
No longer meets regularly

Downtown Development Authority:
2nd Tuesday 5:30 p.m.

Endowment Committee:
2nd Tuesday 1:00 p.m.

Environmental Commission:
2nd Wednesday 7:00 p.m.

LDFA:
2nd Tuesday 2:00 p.m.

Planning Commission:
2nd & 4th Wednesdays 7:00 p.m.

Public Safety Committee:
2nd Tuesday 5:30 p.m.

Recreation Committee:
2nd Tuesday 7:30 p.m.
(Meets February, April, June, August, October &
December, changes will be posted)

Water/Sewer Commission:
4th Monday 7:00 p.m.
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Greetings from the Clerk’s Office. Now that the busy election
cycle for 2006 has concluded it is now time to begin thinking
about the future of voting in Van Buren Township. My staff and |
are currently reviewing our precinct information and maps in prepa-
ration for changing some precinct boundaries and locations for
2008. The maximum number of voters per precinct is 2,999 and
we want to achieve a better balance of voters per precinct based
6 on growth in the last ten to fifteen years. This is a big project
and we hope to have it completed by the end of the year.
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In other voting news, Van Buren Charter Township is always look-
ing for election inspectors. Applications are available at the Clerk’s
Office and training is provided. So, if you wanted to be involved
in the electoral process, this is a way to provide a valuable ser-
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Finally, Township offices have employees who serve as notary
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Recreation Program - Special Events 21 counters during regular business hours: 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.,
) ) Monday through Friday. There is no charge for this service.
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. i Joannie D. Payne, CMC
Recreation Program - General Information 24-25 Township Clerk
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DATES TO REMEMBER

Recreation Program - Summer Concert Series_ 27 Tuesday, May 8, 2007

School elections held for Van Buren
sRecreation Program - Therapeutic Recreation_28 Public and Lincoln Consolidated
29 School Districts.

Recreation Program - Park Information Monday, May 28, 2007 Administrative offices closed in

Recreation Program - Gym Schedule 30 observance of Memorial Day.

Recreation Program - Registration Form 31 Wednesday, July 4,2007  Administrative offices closed in
observance of Independence Day.

Recreation Program - Registration Info 32 Tuesday, August 7,2007  Public Safety Consolidated Election

until the home is sold or transfer of ownership takes place. (Some
exceptions may apply.)

HOMEOWNERS CAN APPLY FOR
HOUSING REHABILITATION
FUNDS

Listed below are the current income limits:

Number of Persons Living in your Household

The Charter Township of Van Buren has Wayne County 1/7/98 1 2 3 4
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds avail- *Income
able for Housing Rehabilitation. This program was designed Below: $31,950 $44,750 $50,350 $55,900
to assist qualified homeowners in making needed home repairs. 1/7/98 5 6 7 8

. . . *Income
To qualify, Van Buren Township residents must meet the HUD BeliaiE $60.400 $64.850 $69.350 $73.800

“low to moderate” income standards. They must have lived
in the house at least one year, own their home as their primary

If your home is in need of a furnace replacement and you are

interested in our Housing Rehabilitation program, please contact
the Developmental Department at (734) 699-8913 or visit us at

Township Hall, 46425 Tyler Road, Belleville, Ml 48111.
These funds are available to residents in the form of a no inter- The Charter Township of Van Buren receives annual allocations from Wayne

est, deferred loan. The loan is not required to be paid back County and all work is dependent upon the availability of these funds.

residence and are current in their property taxes, homeowners
insurance and water payment.
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SEPTEMBER DAYS NEWS

September Days Senior Center is striving to be a place of adult
wellness. Check out these great programs and services that will
keep you healthy and active for a lifetime.

Exercise Classes

September Days offers a wide range of exercise classes to help

you stay healthy and have fun at the same time:

* Line Dancing (Tuesday evenings at 5:30 p.m.)

» Jan’s Dance Exercise (Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday at
9:30a.m.)

»  StepAerobics (Wednesday afternoons at 1:00 p.m.)

»  PACE - People with Arthritis Can Exercise (Wednesday at
10:00 a.m.)

* Yoga (Friday mornings at 10:00 a.m.)

Exercise your mind as well as your body - stop by on Monday
afternoons to play cards or to join our new pottery class!

Massage

Pamper yourself with a massage! September Days offers back
massages, arm/shoulder massages, and scalp/neck massages
at the Center on Thursday afternoons between 1:00 and 5:00 p.m.
Cost: 15 minutes = $10 / 30 minutes = $20

Massages are by appointment only. Please call the Senior Center
Office to sign up.

Mature Driver Workshop

Here is your opportunity to use your mature judgment and good
driving habits to self-evaluate your driving skills and improve
your driving strategies. The purpose of the workshop is to al-
low you to make your own decisions about your driving, based
on what you learn. We won'’t rate you as a good driver, a poor
driver, or anywhere in between. What we will teach you are
the effects of aging on driving, compensation skills for dimin-
ished abilities, risk management and defensive driving skills.

June 6-8, 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.
(Lunch provided June 6 & 7, On-road evaluation June 8)
Cost: $20.00 per person

Also through this workshop you will gain valuable insight into
your driving ability by having certified instructors measure your
brake reaction time, depth perception, visual acuity, glare re-
covery for night driving, useful field of view, and other elements
important to safe driving. A confidential on-the-road evaluation
with one of our AAA certified instructors, in your own vehicle, is
offered to participants.

NEW Michigan legislation - effective January 3, 2007 - states
all auto insurance companies MAY provide premium dis-
counts to drivers 50 and older that complete an approved
eight-hour driver safety course. Our class qualifies for this
discount. Contact your insurance agent to seeif your in-
surance company participates.
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Blood Pressure

September Days offers free blood pressure checks in the Senior
Lounge on Mondays from 10:00 a.m. until noon. This service is
provided courtesy of Oakwood Healthcare, the VVan Buren Fire De-

partment, and retired nurses who volunteer their time and talents.

Caregiver Support

Please join us for Circle of Care - an Education and Support Group
for Caregivers. Monthly group meetings are from 1:00-2:30 p.m. in
the Denton Room on the following Thursdays: April 12 and May 10.
Members and non-members alike are welcome to attend. If you
know of someone who would benefit from this group, please feel
free to invite them. This group is a partnership with Adult Well-
Being Services.

Grief Support Group

The Grief Support Group meets the 2nd and 4th Thursdays of the
month from 10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. in the Senior Lounge. Come
to receive encouragement for yourself or for a friend. This group is
led by Mary Martinez, from the Brown Family Center.

The 2007 Western Wayne
County Senior Olympics

The competition increases each year and the rivalries
have begun. Join the Van Buren Township Team as we
seek to bring home the gold at the 2007 Senior Olym-
pics. Canton Township is the host community for this
year’s games to be held August 20-24, 2007. Opening
day festivities will take place at Heritage Park Amphithe-
ater. Registration costis $5.00 (which includes T-shirt,
Senior Expo, Breakfast with Robert Ficano, and Fun
Walk if you choose). Events are $2.00 each with the
exception of bowling and golf. Your favorite events will be
returning in the 2007 Games and a few new events have
also come aboard: Biking (12 mile ride), Table Tennis,
Creative Writing, Photography, Artwork, Handwork, and
Woodwork.

Stop by the Senior Center Office to pick up
your registration form.
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STATE OF THE TOWNSHIP

Despite the “one state recession” that exists in Michigan, 2006
was a year of significant accomplishment in Van Buren Charter
Township. These accomplishments are historical and “building
blocks” upon the foundations established by other thoughtful mem-
bers of the community who provided leadership in years past.

The Township Board serves as the legislative decision-making en-
tity that determines the level and quality of municipal services pro-
vided to you. Thus, itis important capable, dedicated individuals
who will act with integrity and who will make decisions based upon
what is best for the community serve on the Board. Thus, itis with
those attributes that long-time resident, Lianne Clair, was appointed
and subsequently elected by the voters to fill a vacant Trustee
position on the Township Board. Trustee Clair's extensive back-
ground in a number of areas including professional employment
and her long involvement on the Public Safety Committee and the
community in general, led to the Board’s endorsement of Ms. Clair
to fill this position. The Board extends its heartfelt gratitude to
former Trustee John Herman who ably served this township for many
years on the Township Board, the Planning Commission and in
other endeavors.

The most visible capital improvement in our community is the new
Fire Station #2 located on Belleville Road. A planned Downtown
Development Authority project for over twelve years, this nearly $5
million community asset replaces an outdated, inefficient facility
over 40 years old. Serving as the Fire Department’'s Headquarters,
Fire Station #2, a beautiful 17,000 square foot brick structure, will
not only house emergency apparatus, it will also serve as a voting
precinct, a shelter for people during severe weather conditions and
an emergency operations center. Unquestionably an improvement
over the old Station #2 which was basically a garage with a small
meeting space for use by the fire fighters, our new station will be of
service for the foreseeable future. The new station was paid for
with DDA funding which is the capture of property taxes that would
otherwise leave the township. The future of the old Ecorse Road
fire station has yet to be determined; there is a possibility the
township will sell that property.

We broke ground on new Fire Station #1 to be located at the inter-
section of Sumpter and Hull Roads in late 2006. As with Station
#2, this new station will replace the current 60 year old station
across from the Fred C. Fischer Library that is basically a garage
to house fire trucks. The Board approved financing for the approxi-
mate $3.4 million cost of new Station #1 over 15 years in order to
preserve cash flows during challenging financial times. This new
station will also serve as a voting precinct, a severe weather shel-
ter and will provide limited public use space.

Mark Nicholai was hired as Fire Chief after spending many years
as second in command at Pittsfield Township Fire Department.
Chief Nicholai is well-regarded in Washtenaw County for his exper-
tise in fire fighter training and safety. He has quickly made his
knowledge and presence felt in a number of important matters here
in Van Buren including the construction of the new fire stations,
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ongoing fire fighter training and in making recommendations on fire
apparatus.

The Department of Public Safety held its first annual Public Safety
Department Awards Banquet at Visteon Village in 2006. This an-
ticipated yearly event was paid for with generous contributions from
private donors and was held to acknowledge the achievements and
heroic efforts of the men and women who provide emergency ser-
vices to our community. Many officers and fire fighters were recog-
nized for their dedication, service and heroism; Michael Papin was
named Officer of the Year, Angela Hayes, Fire Fighter of the Year,
and David Mclnally, Dispatcher of the Year as voted by their col-
leagues.

Other public safety related accomplishments in 2006 include Van
Buren'’s participation in CLEMIS, a consortium of over 100 law en-
forcement agencies who have come together to cost effectively
share services that range from computer aided emergency dis-
patch to police reporting, to computer-generated fingerprint records,
crime data sharing, fire reporting and many other services provided
by public safety organizations. This change from our previous CAD
system was also a cost savings in user and system maintenance
fees of about 40%. The Department also commenced providing
emergency dispatch services to the City of Belleville police and fire
departments as sought by the City to assist them in realizing cost
efficiencies in delivering services to their constituents. Van Buren
Township is not subsidizing the cost of these services. Lastly,
2006 saw the implementation of a traffic unit whose focus will be
addressing the many and ongoing issues with traffic problems that
are occurring in our growing community. Although only fully staffed
at four officers dedicated to traffic enforcement for six months, the
Traffic Unit has been instrumental in reducing the number of acci-
dents along our roads by over 40%. As these officers will tell you,
speed is the number one contributing factor that causes accidents
and injuries to motorists. If you speed along township roads, you
could not only be ticketed for violating the law, but of greater con-
sequence, you could cause an accident resulting in serious injury
or worse. The Board expresses its thanks to the media for helping
“spread the word” about our traffic unit, especially in the area of
school bus safety.

Several promotions occurred in the police division in 2006. Two
new Captains positions were created to lend depth to the supervi-
sory structure within the police department, a structure already in
existence in the fire department. Kenneth Brooks and Gregory
Laurain, two seasoned veterans, both with over 20 years of service
to the township were promoted. An additional lieutenant position
was also established and Dennis Brooks and Ernie Thornsbury
were promoted to Lieutenants. As with the captains, Lt. Brooks
and Lt. Thornsbury each have more than 20 years with the depart-
ment.

STATE OF THE TOWNSHIP
Continued on Page 10
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VAN BUREN FIRE DEPARTMENT
SPECIAL EVENT PRESS RELEASE

Do you have a desire to learn what to do if a fire or emergency
arises around you? Do you want to know how a fire department
conducts itself at an emergency or would you like to experience
the job of a firefighter and understand the services they provide to
the community?

If you do, then class will be in session on May 9th, 2007 at the Van
Buren Township Fire Department’s Headquarters on Belleville Road.
On that evening, participants will begin their journey in a Citizen
Fire Academy (CFA). The Citizen Fire Academy, hosted by the
Van Buren Township Fire Department, will be one of the first of its
kind in the state and is designed for adults, over the age of 18, to
be better informed about the purpose and inner workings and to
discover what diverse services the Fire Department offers to our
community.

The Citizen Fire Academy also encourages citizens to return to
their neighborhoods and relay to their friends and neighbors the
proper procedures to use to become more safety conscious citi-
zens. It will also provide an interactive forum for both the Fire
Department and the citizens to share information.

Although participants of the Citizen Fire Academy will not be certi-
fied as Firefighters at the end of the program they will have had the
opportunity to experience using self contained breathing appara-
tus (SCBA), firefighter bunker gear, extrication equipment and
firefighting hand and power tools. Participants may also be moving
weighted objects in excess of 100 pounds, climbing ladders, oper-
ating fire hoses, exposed to heights, and potentially live fire and

VAN BUREN PUBLIC SAFETY TO
INSTITUTE CHAPLAIN PROGRAM

The Van Buren Township Public Safety Department will insti-
tute a Chaplain program in the coming months. Volunteer
members of the local clergy will be selected to be part of this
new program. Chaplains will be dispatched, upon request of
the Incident Commander, to assist victims, their family mem-
bers, or fire and police staff, to provide comfort and support.
Chaplains will render their services in an effort to assist with
one’s abilities to cope and manage after a tragic event or situ-
ation.

The survivors of an event are often left to tend to themselves
since our resources are typically being used to handle the
emergency. Having members of the clergy present will allow
for the needs and welfare of other family members during times
of crisis to be met. We look forward to being able to enhance
our abilities to serve the public with this service.

Mark Nicholai
Fire Chief
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elevated temperatures. All practical exercises during the CFA will
be supervised and monitored by firefighters of the Van Buren Town-
ship Fire Department.

At the end of the eight week session, a graduation ceremony will
take place recognizing the participants for their efforts. The class
will meet on Wednesday evenings, from 6:30-9:30 p.m., May 9th -
June 27th, 2007. There is no cost for participation.

For more information or for an application packet contact Lieuten-
ant Dan Besson at dbesson@vanburen-mi.org, (734) 699-8900 ext.
94186, or stop by the Fire Department Headquarters at 7981 Belleville
Road.

Information Released By:

Lieutenant Daniel C. Besson, Public Information Officer
Office: (734) 699-8900 ext. 9416 Fax: (734) 699-6575
Cell: (734) 216-7793 Email: dbesson@vanburen-mi.org
Website: www.vanburen-mi.org

VAN BUREN TOWNSHIP FIRE
DEPARTMENT REESTABLISHES
FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES
EXPLORER PROGRAM

The Van Buren Township Fire Department is reestablishing its fire
and emergency services explorer program. Explorers are a group
of young men and women aged 15-18 who have an interest in the
fire-rescue-EMS profession and who are eager to gain real life ex-
periences, training and exposure to the career opportunities of the
fire service. Explorers will experience similar training, duties and
situations that Van Buren Township Fire Fighters handle on a daily
basis.

The program is designed by the Van Buren Township Fire Depart-
ment and the Boy Scouts of America to meet the needs and con-
cerns of the next generation of citizens. Young men and women
are voluntarily brought into the Post to build character, citizenship,
education, knowledge and the promotion of physical and mental
health.

Explorers will have regular meetings that are conducted in a busi-
ness-like manner, planning community projects and instruction/
training sessions. Fire department personnel offer Explorers train-
ing in:

» Fire suppression

* Rescue techniques

» Equipment use and apparatus safety
* Emergency scene safety

» Emergency medical care

* CPRcertification

e Teamwork

* Leadership skills
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Fire prevention, public education and safety demonstrations are
also a valuable part of the community service offered by members
of the Explorer Post.

To experience the excitement and challenge of being an Explorer,
you must meet the following requirements:

« Be1l5to 18 years old

» Complete 8th grade

e Maintain a 2.0 GPA with no failing classes

* Beingood physical health and of good moral character
» Complete and return Explorer application

e Submit to a background investigation

» Have parental or guardian consent

The goal of the Explorer Post is to help young adults gain self-
confidence and sharpen skills that will help them succeed in life.
The Post emphasizes the importance of education and career de-
velopment.

To succeed as an Explorer, a young man or woman must be willing
to study, work hard, pay attention, maintain a nearly perfect atten-
dance record, and maintain a professional appearance, including a
professional-looking uniform.

Those interested in joining the Van Buren Township Fire Depart-
ment Explorer Post are directed to contact Lt. Dan Besson at (734)
699-8900 ext. 9416.

VBTV 12

I'd like to encourage all of our residents who have cable to tune in
to Channel 12 on aregular basis. Itis one of the best places to get
up-to-date township information. Besides regular programming,
the bulletin board runs 24 hours every day and contains contact
information for all township departments, meeting notices, special
events and much more.

This summer we will continue with our regular line-up to bring you
shows like the Chamber Report with Janet Millard, and, of course,
the Van Buren Township Board Meetings that are broadcast live
every first and third Tuesday of the month at 7:30 p.m. In addition,
we will cover many of the events sponsored by the Recreation De-
partment, Department of Public Safety and the September Days
Senior Center.

Don't forget to tune in to VBTV channel 12, to catch our exciting
programs, and for up to date township information so that you can
participate in all of the exciting opportunities our community has to
offer.

Ally Acosta
Cable Operations Manager

Lake Ledger

VAN BUREN PARKS

So have you been out to the parks lately? If the answer is no, then
you have missed out on many of the recreational activities avail-
able right here in your own community.

During the snowy winter months the Van Buren Park sled hill was
a popular destination, along with this year's new addition of an
outdoor ice rink. If you missed out on the winter activities, don’t
worry, there are plenty of things to do in the upcoming warmer
months. Pavilions are available for your picnic needs, but reserva-
tions are strongly recommended, as the spaces are booked well
ahead of time. The cost is $65 for residents and $85 for non-
residents.

2007 will also have some noticeable park improvements. In Van
Buren Park, a new front entrance will be constructed and the beach
area will receive accessibility improvements using Wayne County
grant monies. Also in Van Buren Park, pavilion area improvements
will include hard surfaced accessible trails leading to each pavilion
as well as additional accessible picnic tables and new barbecue
grills designed for wheelchair accessibility. The pavilion project is
made possible through a grant made by the Access to Recreation
Program. The Belleville High School Building and Trades Class
has been making steady progress on Van Buren Park’s former
concession stand, and hopefully during this season the building
will be home to a new contact station to provide increased services
to park visitors. Additionally, Van Buren Park will be featuring new
horseshoe pits throughout the park, and a new hard surfaced walk-
ing trail serving the rear play area, and limiting vehicle traffic to
make the park a safer place. The Quirk Park Softball field will be
seeing some surface improvements, and plans are underway for
developing a new park at the historic Riggs Homestead site on the
corner of Huron River Drive and Martinsville Road.

This summer will also feature some exciting events for park visi-
tors. The stage in Van Buren Park will once again have its Sizzlin’
Summer Nights Concert Series on Friday evenings starting in July.
The stage will also be the site on Friday and Saturday evenings
August 17, 18 & 24, 25 for Theatre in the Park performances, pre-
sented to the community by its very own Nowhere Near Broadway
Players.

So if you missed the cold weather activities, your chance is here to
experience your Van Buren Township Parks. Whether it's a day
out at the beach in Van Buren Park, or an afternoon fishing at
French Landing Park, your parks will have something that you can
be sure to enjoy as we create community through people, parks
and programs in Van Buren Township. For additional information,
contact the Parks Office at (734) 484-3666 or Recreation Depart-
ment at (734) 699-8921.

Anthony Mulkey
Parks Manager
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TREASURER’S OFFICE

Greetings from the Treasurer’s Office. February 28, 2007 con-
cluded the collection of the 2006 summer and winter tax bills, for
all real property (delinquent personal property is still payable to
Van Buren Township). Here are a few interesting facts regarding
the tax collection season just concluded:

»  Over 20,000 tax bills were issued to Van Buren Township
taxpayers.

» Treasurer’s Office staff collected over $43,763,850 in tax
receipts during the 2006/07 tax season and disbursed roughly
75% of these receipts to the various taxing authorities.

* The percentage of taxes collected by the February 28, 2007
deadline was 91.38%.

» The following is a list of a majority of the 2006 tax levies by
various taxing authorities:

1. State Education Tax (SET) $7,509,785
2. School Operating Tax - Van Buren Schools  $9,623,890
3. School Operating Tax - Lincoln Consolidated $ 251, 807
4. School Debt - Van Buren Schools $1,458,672
5. School Debt - Lincoln Consolidated $ 178,627
6. Wayne County Regional Education Service

Agency $4,009, 631
7. Washtenaw Intermediate School District $ 96,592
8. Wayne County - Operating Millage $7,844,333
9. Wayne County Jail $1,109,050
10. Wayne County Parks $ 290,668
11. Huron Clinton Metro Authority $ 253,670
12. Wayne County Community College $2,928,364
13. Van Buren Township - Operating Millage $1,080,541

14. Van Buren Township - Water & Sewer Millage $6,568,546
15. Van Buren Township - Public Safety Millage $3,508,529

The 2007 summer tax bills are estimated to be mailed around July
1, 2007 with a due date of September 14, 2007. Just a reminder
that it is very important that you update any changes to your tax
information. As a service to our residents the Treasurer’s Office
coordinates payments from over 42 different mortgage companies
for roughly 3,450 parcels. Considering the numerous changes in
ownership and refinancing with new mortgage providers, you can
imagine how many changes occur throughout a tax season. Please
help our staff assist you in ensuring your mortgage company infor-
mation is accurate. Please examine your tax bill closely to assure
accuracy. If you find any information that needs to be updated you
can either contact the Treasurer’s Office for assistance or simply
fill out the section on the back side of the tax bill voucher that is
submitted to the Treasurer’s Office along with your payment.

Under Section 51 (2) of the General Property Tax Law, residents of
the Charter Township of Van Buren are hereby notified that defer-
ment of their summer property tax is available on the principal resi-
dence of a taxpayer who is:

»  62years of age or older, including the unmarried surviving spouse
of a person who was 62 years of age or older at the time of
death.
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» Paraplegic or Quadriplegic

» Eligible Service person, Eligible Veteran, Widow or Widower
* Blind Person

» Totally and Permanently Disabled

The above listed taxpayer’s gross household income for the pre-
ceding calendar year must not exceed $40,000. Eligible taxpay-
ers may defer payment of their summer taxes until February 15,
2008 without penalty or interest by filing an Application for Defer-
ment of Summer Taxes with the Treasurer’s Office by September
15, 2007. Filings can be done in person by visiting the Treasurer’s
Office or by calling the Treasurer’s Office for an application at (734)
699-8903.

As an additional payment option for our residents, the Treasurer’s
Office is now working in cooperation with BS&A Software and Offi-
cial Payments Corporation (OPC) in order to facilitate the accep-
tance of credit card payments. OPC offers individuals and busi-
nesses the opportunity to pay their property taxes over the tele-
phone or over the internet. OPC does charge taxpayers a sepa-
rate 3% convenience fee for this service.

On another note, 2007 dog licenses are now on sale at the
Treasurer’s Office. Please bring in a copy of your dog’s proof of
rabies vaccination in order for our staff to process the license. Van
Buren Township will hold its annual dog clinic on May 5, 2007 from
10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. The dog clinic is held within the Township
Water/Sewer Garage, located on the south side of the Township
Hall next to the softball diamond at Quirk Park. The dog clinic is
performed in conjunction with the Treasurer’s Office staff and Dr.
Gerald Graf of the Belleville Animal Hospital and his staff. Taking
advantage of the dog clinic is a convenient way to get your dog
vaccinated and obtain your dog license at the same time.

Our office is committed to serve the residents of this Township.
Please do not hesitate to contact our staff regarding any Treasury
related issues or concerns.

Sharry A. Budd, CPFA
Treasurer

Sean Bellingham, CPFA, CMAE1
Deputy Treasurer

Please call 9-1-1 ONLY if there
is an EMERGENCY!!

For all non-emergencies
please call (734) 699-8930.
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BOATING AND MARINE SAFETY

The Van Buren Township Marine Division has been hard at work
promoting marine and boating safety within our community. We
recently participated in the Special Olympics “Polar Plunge”, which
supports Michigan athletes with disabilities. It also offers the op-
portunity to come out in your best costume to jump into the icy
cold waters of Belleville Lake. This year Captain Karver, represent-
ing the Marine Division, took the plunge raising over $1,300 and
receiving 3rd place in the costume contest. The Polar Plunge is
open to everyone so please come out and join us next year. It truly
supports a great cause and makes for a fun time for everyone in-
volved. For more information visit www.somi.org.

We are hosting boater safety classes throughout the summer. This
class is mandatory for persons born after December 31, 1978 who
wish to operate a jet ski and may also be required for others, de-
pending on age, for operation of other types of watercraft. The
classes are very informative and are a great way to learn about
marine laws and boating basics. For dates or to register, contact
the Van Buren Parks and Recreation Department at (734) 699-8921.

The Marine Division Dive Team conducts training every month at
different locations throughout Belleville Lake. The dive team con-
sist of both police and fire personnel who are on call 24 hours a
day, 7 days a week. We are trained in several areas of SCUBA
diving and also provide support for lake projects and special events.

Spring is right around the corner and before you know it the now
cold, barren ice-covered Belleville Lake will be filling up with boats,
jet skis and hundreds of people enjoying the water. There is noth-
ing more aggravating than having your day on the lake ruined by a
simple maintenance problem or a costly citation for a marine law
violation - both of which can be easily avoided. Here are some tips
to make your boating experience safer and more enjoyable:

» Beforeyou leave - Make sure your watercraft is in good
condition by checking batteries, fuel lines and drain plugs.
Important items that people often don't realize they may need
include paddles, anchor, bailing bucket, prop and prop wrench,
tools, and a tow rope. Make sure you have your watercraft
registration on board and your validation decal and MC
numbers properly affixed.

* Attheramp - The launch ramps are sometimes very
congested so have patience and try to have everything ready
to launch when your turn comes. If possible have one person
to operate the boat and another person to operate the vehicle
and trailer. This will enable you to launch the boat into the
lake instead of temporarily tying up the dock. This allows
others to launch their boats while your vehicle and trailer are
being parked.

e Onthe water - Afew marine laws you should be aware of
before heading out onto Belleville Lake are: (1) Speed limitis
40 MPH. (2) Maintain a slow, no wake speed within 100 feet
of the Belleville Road and Denton Road bridges. (3) Obey
counterclockwise operation - meaning stay to the right side of
the lake when operating at anything above idle speed. Also
make sure you have all required equipment on your boat
including life jackets for all occupants. Remember: “Don’t
Drink and Boat!”
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*  Van Buren Park swim area - It is illegal to tamper with, move,
hang onto, or tie your watercraft to the swim area buoys. Please
keep all watercraft out of the swim area and operate at a slow,
no-wake speed within 100 feet of the swim area.

In addition to those listed above, there are several other rules and
regulations which must be followed on the water. For more infor-
mation on boating laws go to the Michigan DNR website at
www.michigan.gov/dnr or contact the Van Buren Township Marine
Division at (734) 699-8930. Have fun, boat safely and we will see
you on the water.

Officer Chris Hayes, Marine Division
Van Buren Township Public Safety

PUBLIC SAFETY MILLAGE

The Public Safety Department is comprised of police, fire, emer-
gency dispatch, animal control and emergency management ser-
vices. As you may be aware, a major source of funding for the
Public Safety Department is derived from a voter approved millage
of three mills. This millage funds approximately 50% of the opera-
tions for public safety, with the remaining funds coming from the
township general fund and for the past several years, cash reserves
and Landfill Fund revenue transfers.

On August 7, 2007 a consolidated election will take place in the
township with a ballot question concerning the Public Safety Mill-
age. In preparation for this election, a group of citizens, business
leaders and staff members came together to study the services
provided by Public Safety and the needs of the community.

The demands for Public Safety service have dramatically increased
over the past five years. There has been an increase of 60% for
police services and 40% for fire services. During this same time
period, the Township’s population has increased by an estimated
12%. The impact of these changes are more crowded roads, more
calls for service, with the current structure, more time to get to the
scene of an emergency. The Department is also faced with crimes
such as identity theft, computer fraud and narcotics activity that
requires significant investigative resources to affect arrests.

While the department operates professionally and you may receive
high quality service when you call for help, the reality is that there
are services we are not adequately providing and our response
times are not as low as they should be which means the potential
exists for losses to be greater than one would like. To improve our
service we need to increase the amount of patrol zones and staff
the paid on call fire stations to a level that will provide quicker
response to you when you need help.

The Township Board of Trustees has approved the ballot question
language which will include a total of 4 mills (the current 3 mills
and 1 mill additional for enhanced services) for a five year period
from 2007-2011.

If you have any questions regarding Public Safety please
contact Public Safety Director Jerry Champagne at:
jchampagne@vanburen-mi.org or call at (734) 699-8934.
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ASSESSING OFFICE
Answers to Frequently Asked Questions

How is it possible that may assessment can go up with mar-
ket conditions as they are? The State Tax Commission rules
state that the local assessor must generally utilize a 24-month
sales study to calculate assessments each year. This time fram
begins April 1 and ends March 31. For the 2007 tax year, assess-
ments are calculated as of December 31, 2006 and are based
upon sales that occurred April 1, 2004 through March 31, 2006.
This time lag allows County Equalization sufficient time to conduct
assessment ratio studies and the local assessor time to deter-
mine values for all properties using mass appraisal methods.

When you received your assessment notice at the end of Febru-
ary, the market may have changed since tax day on December
31st and more than likely has changed since April 1, 2006. State
law requires assessments be approximately 50% of market value,
however, when market values rise assessments tend to be lower
than 50% of market value by the time the assessment notice is
mailed, becuase of different market conditions between the time of
the sales study and when notices are mailed. Likewise, if sales
prices are declining, it takes time for the assessment cycle to
incorporate the lower sales prices as well.

Current listings are not considered. Also, distressed sales that
involve mortgage foreclosures and sales from relocation compa-
nies are not considered typical sales and are not used to deter-
mine the value of property in the assessment process.

How can my taxable value go up when my assessment stays
the same or even goes down? In 1994, Proposal A was de-
signed to limit the increase in taxable value by the Consumer Price
Index (CPI) excluding physical changes, until ownership of the prop-
erty transfers. The taxable value is capped each year by the CPI
or 5% whichever is lower. As long as the assessed value is higher
than the current taxable value, increases to the taxable value by
the CPI will occur. [t is even possible for your assessment to go
down, yet the taxable value will increase until the assessed and
taxable value are equal. The taxable value cannot be higher than
the assessed value.

I just bought my property, why isn’t my assessment exactly
half of the sale price? The law defines True Cash Value as the
usual selling price of a property. The Michigan Legislature and the
Michigan Supreme Court have clearly ruled that the actual sales
price of a property is not the only controlling factor in determining
the True Cash Value and the Assessed Value. The local assessor
must analyze the sales in each neighborhood to arrive at a uniform
and equitable assessment for all properties. This is very similar to
the process that is required when you buy property and want the
bank to lend you money. The bank will require an appraisal to
determine the usual selling price and verify that your purchase price
is reasonable compared to the usual selling price or market value.

Every property owner has the right to appeal their assessment to
the local Board of Review. This has concluded for the year 2007,
however, you will have an opportunity in March 2008. Any further
guestions can be answered by the Assessing Office at (734) 699-
8946.
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The position of Public Safety Information Technology Coordinator
was created and Kenneth Dandy was hired to fill this position late
in 2006. Our objective was to hire an individual specifically edu-
cated and skilled in a variety of technologies to provide oversight of
the department’'s many computer and electronic technologies;
someone who can address the myriad issues that exist in the
technology environment within a modern public safety department,
and will stay abreast of the evolving technologies that effect the
delivery of public safety services. Mr. Dandy previously worked in
a municipal environment and possesses the qualifications and ex-
perience to make sure the department appropriately and cost ef-
fectively utilizes available technology to enhance service to you.
Perhaps of equal importance, creating this position enabled a sworn
officer to return to law enforcement duties.

To service the township in a broader capacity, the position of Infor-
mation Technology Director was created because every municipal
service you receive today relies upon technology to provide service
cost effectively. The technologies that exist at the township are
varied and include pc’s, PDA’'s and laptops used to create data
files and perform routine, administrative tasks and support our
website. Technology includes computer aided dispatch, in car video
camera systems, building security, GIS, utility billing and software
for building permitting, property assessment records and VOIP te-
lephony. Technology is used to monitor sanitary sewer pump sta-
tions and to operate the bay doors of the new fire station. Itis used
to track participants in recreational and senior programs and to
process voters on Election Day. Two methods we use to commu-
nicate to you include VBTV 12 and www.vanburen-mi.org. Steve
Rankin was hired to fill the IT Director position and he comes to us
from the private sector. Since his arrival, his days have been full
gathering information, meeting with vendors and putting into place
systems to achieve efficiencies and integrate operations where
possible and practical. He and Mr. Dandy have been coordinating
their efforts to complement their respective responsibilities for pro-
viding technology oversight.

The Board approved the purchase of 42 acres of land immediately
west of Township Hall at a cost of about $2.2 million. Prior to this
purchase, the property owner had started the process to develop
this site residentially which could have precluded the township’s
ability to use this land for a public purpose. While the Board has
yet to identify a specific use for this property, uses could range
from an expansion of municipal offices to a recreation facility to a
public safety use or perhaps a library or park. Obtaining this prop-
erty, the cost of which is being financed over time, permits the
township to consolidate municipal operations near Township Hall
and in our relative geographic center based upon population. Fur-
ther, if in the future it is decided the township has no use for the
land, it can be sold with the township having some ability to per-
haps control, through the terms of a purchase agreement, how the
land would be developed.

STATE OF THE TOWNSHIP
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Fred C. Fischer Library Events

Get a Clue @ Your Library 9 @ Your Library
Q F=

Be a Book Investigator this summer at Fred C. Fischer Library’s
Summer Reading Program and enjoy fun events and prizes.
Read-To-Me Program (Preschoolers)

Wednesdays, June 20 - July 25, 7:00 p.m.

Summer Reading Program (Elementary Schoolers)
Tuesdays, June 19 - July 24, 11:00 a.m.

Teens! Areading program so cool that we only refer to it by its
symbol! 'fz?
Keep busy this summer by reading books, attending mysterious
programs at the library, and picking up prizes along the way.
Middle and high school students can stop by the library begin-

Register at the library beginning Monday, June 11. ning June 11, to register.

Book Discussion Groups

Ages 18 and up

Evening Book Group, 1st Thursday of the month, 7:00 p.m.
Morning Book Group, 2nd Thursday of the month, 10:30 a.m.
African American Book Group, Last Thursday, 7:00 p.m.

Friends of the Library Used Book Sales
Saturday, May 5, 12:00 - 3:00 p.m.

Saturday, August 4, 12:00 - 3:00 p.m.

Saturday, November 3, 12:00 - 3:00 p.m.

Friends’ Perennial Plant Swap

Sleuthing in the Stacks!
Saturday, May 5, 12:00 - 2:00 p.m.

Adults! Summer reading is not just for kids. You too can get

into the summer reading fun with a program just for you! . .
J program] Y Neighborhoods in Bloom

Between June 4 and August 10, fill out a ticket for each library Join us for the second annual Belleville Area Garden Walk on

book you've read or audio book you've heard, and entertowina ~ Sunday, July 22,2007, from 11:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. Tickets
gift basket of your choice. Join one of the three library book may be ordered in advance for $8.00. On tour day, tickets are
discussion groups for an extra chance to win a basket. $1000 All proceeds benefit the IIbrary. For more information

call the library or visit our website.

Hours: Monday - Thursday, 10:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m., Saturday & Sunday 10:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Address: 167 Fourth Street, Belleville, Ml 48111  Phone: (734) 699-3291 Website: www.belleville.lib.mi.us

Belleville Area Musuem

Honor and Preserve Your Family Name
at the Belleville Area Museum

Looking for an
outing for your
school class, club,
church group, or
scout troop?

Over the past several summers, we have added 171 etched bricks to the museum sidewalks, com-
memorating family names, events, and milestones. We will be adding more bricks this summer.

If you have not yet purchased a brick, this is your opportunity to preserve your name or that of a loved
one at our historical museum. Abrick can be engraved to mark the date of a significant event in your
life, such as a wedding, birth of a baby, graduation, etc. The purchase of a brick is a perfect gift for
family and friends. At your request, we can send a gift certificate of purchase to the person you are
honoring.

Call the Belleville
Area Museum to
arrange aguided

Cost per brick: $50 tour!

Your message must fit within the spaces provided (two lines at 12 spaces each).

(734) 697-1944

If you would like to preserve your name in the Belleville area history,
please call the museum for an order form at (734) 697-1944.

Hours: Monday - Friday, noon to 4:00 p.m., May 1 - Labor Day Admission: Child =50 cents Adult=$1.00 Family = $3.00
Address: 405 Main Street, Belleville, Ml 48111  Phone: (734) 697-1944  Director: Diane Wilson
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“GREEN” BUSINESSES IN
VAN BUREN TOWNSHIP

With gas and energy prices rising, concerns about global warm-
ing, and problems with air and water quality; there are several Van
Buren Township businesses that are doing their part to reduce en-
ergy consumption and improve the environment. The Township is
aware of several achievements of local businesses, and would like
to share a few of those with our residents. While there are many
others doing their part to improve the quality and health of our com-
munity, below are a few of our shining examples:

Grand River Printing & Imaging, located on Haggerty Road, is
the first printing company in the State of Michigan to achieve a
Forest Stewardship Council (FSC) certification and offer products
that can be verified as being derived from responsible forestry. Under
the principles of responsible forestry, Grand River is now able to
demonstrate that the path taken by raw materials from the forest to
the consumer, including all successive stages of processing, trans-
formation, manufacturing and distribution have been performedin a
manner that are environmentally appropriate, socially beneficial,
and economically viable. Grand River has also been recognized
three times by Crain’s Detroit Business/IRI as a top workplace in
southeastern Michigan and has been selected twice as one of the
top ten best employers in the area.

New Lawn Sod Farm, a small family owned business off of Martz
Road, is doing their part to keep excess nutrients out of our local
waterways. Phosphorus is a common nutrient that runs off subur-
ban lawns and can lead to algae blooms in waterways and overall
degradation of water quality. New Lawn Sod Farm provides a bag
of phosphorus-free fertilizer and an information packet about how
to maintain your lawn in an environmental friendly manner with each
new lawn purchase. One customer at a time, they are helping
educate residents about how they maintain their lawn can affect
our local waterways.

CHILD SEAT
INSPECTION TECHNICIANS

Did you know, Van Buren Township Police Department
has 3 officers certified as Child Seat inspection tech-
nicians? We perform instruction at no charge to help
teach you how to install your child’s car seat. Instruc-
tion is by appointment Monday through Friday and
takes approximately 30 minutes per seat. We also
have a seat instruction clinic set up for May 19th, 2007
at the new Van Buren Fire Station on Belleville Road.
Come out and see us and meet our friends at the new
Jackie Davis State Farm Agency located at 6069
Rawsonville Road. If you have any questions or need
to schedule an appointment contact Officer Buxton,
Van Buren Township Traffic Services at (734) 699-8904.
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Ricardo, Inc., located off of Tyler Road, is a leading provider of
technology, product innovation, engineering solutions and strate-
gic consulting to the world’s automotive industries. Ricardo now
occupies a leading position in the development of hybrid vehicle
systems and of clean diesel and gasoline engine technologies of-
fering improved fuel economy, reduced CO2 and low regulated ex-
haust emissions. The company’s Advanced Propulsion Systems
(APS) product group is responsible for global activities in alternate
engine fuels, fuel cell technology, hybrid vehicle and electric trac-
tion systems for light duty, commercial, and off-highway applica-
tions.

Visteon Corporation, during the design of their world headquar-
ters off of Ecorse Road, incorporated energy saving technologies
and strategies to reduce energy use at the corporate office com-
plex. Visteon Village has a central energy plant that utilizes the
relatively constant temperatures of the water in the on-site reser-
voir, Grace Lake, to heat and cool their buildings through a heat
exchanger. The buildings are constructed with high percentages
of renewable and natural minerals, making them more environmen-
tally friendly. The corporation also worked with the Township to
create Visteon Woods, a natural area preserve in the northwest
corner of the site that sets aside quality wetlands and woodlands
under a conservation easement. There is a trail with boardwalks
that weaves its way through Visteon Woods and highlights unique
ecological features. The Corporation has applied for Leadership in
Energy and Environmental Design (LEED) certification for the
Visteon Village development and anticipates receiving a silver award
designation.
Dan Swallow
Deputy Director of Planning &
Economic Development

CHECK FIRST!
MANY HOME IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS
REQUIRE A BUILDING PERMIT

Are you planning on doing some home/office/business im-
provements? The success of large home improvement stores
like Home Depot and Lowes has made many home and office im-
provements more accessible and more manageable than ever be-
fore. However before tearing down any walls, running electrical
wires, installing a hot tub or other significant project, find out if a
building and/or trades permit is required.

How do you know if you need a building permit; who can
answer my questions about permits? Typically the staff of re-
tail and wholesale building material stores can answer that ques-
tion. If you are using a contractor, he or she can answer that
guestion. And you can always ask the Township Building Depart-
ment (734) 699-8913. Unfortunately, when work is started before a
permit is issued or worse when the work is under way and discov-
ered by a building inspector, you may run the risk of increasing the
budget and scope of the project and perhaps removing some of
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what has already been installed to allow for inspections.

What types of projects require a building, electrical, plumb-
ing, or mechanical permit? Home improvement television pro-
grams have inspired many homeowners to tackle their own projects.
There is no doubt that the rewards of doing a project yourself is
well worth the effort. However, even simple projects can become
very costly and time consuming if the local building codes are not
followed. By checking with the building department ahead of time
you can reduce the chance of having to do costly repairs to bring
the work in compliance with the applicable codes. By providing
some basic information of what you are planning to do and where,
a code official will be able to provide information needed for code
compliance.
A permit is required for:

e New buildings.

» Additions (bedrooms, family rooms, offices, etc.).

» Decks, garages, sheds (over 100 sq. ft.), gazebos, etc.

*  Swimming pools and hot tubs (above, below and portable
pools).

* Renovations (basement finishing, kitchen/bath expansions,
re-roofing & siding).

» Electrical system upgrades; (for example):
A. Updating an electrical fuse box.
B. Adding new lights.

* Plumbing system upgrades such as adding a bathroom,
running new water lines and replacing a water heater.

» HVAC (heating, ventilation and air conditioning) system
upgrades.

» Installing a new fireplace and running natural gas lines.

Therule of thumb is: If you don’t know or are not sure - ASK.

Why bother with a building permit? First and foremost it is the
law in the State of Michigan. However, there are other real and
measurable benefits:

* Anbuilding permit ensures that the proposed construction
meets minimum safety standards and allows code
officials to protect the public by reducing potential
hazards of unsafe construction.

* Many home insurance companies may not insure work
done without permits and approvals by the local building
department in the event of a tragedy or damage.

» The value of property could be significantly reduced and
may seriously impact the ability to sell a property.

» Atitle company may not provide title insurance at the time
of sale if there are improvements that have not been
inspected and approved by the local building department.

If you plan on hiring a contractor: They must be licensed by the
State and you want to make sure they have insurance for their
workers and business liability. Since the homeowner owns the
property it is the homeowner’s responsibility to make sure their
contractor has obtained the proper permits prior to allowing the
work to start (ask for a copy). It is required that the permit be
posted onsite at all times during construction.
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Building Permit Review & Approval: After investigating and docu-
menting the Who, What, When, Where and How of the job along
with drawings of plans of the proposed work, a code official will
review the application for compliance with local ordinances and
Michigan Building and Residential Codes. If the plan meets these
requirements, a permit is issued and work may begin. If not, the
code official will request the necessary corrections. On-site in-
spections are required to make certain that the work is in conform-
ance with the permit, building codes and local ordinances.

Matt Forster
Building Code Official
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In another effort to address current needs and plan for the future,
the Board approved erecting a 1.2 million gallon equalization basin
(storage tank) for storing wet weather flows during significant rain/
snow events to prevent sewer back-ups and basement flooding.
This nearly $12 million project qualifies under the State of Michigan
Revolving Loan Fund program which means the township is en-
titled to seek bonding through the State at a low interest rate,
1.625%, to finance the cost of this needed project. Design plans
have been approved, bids were received and awarded, bonds have
been sold and construction of the basin is underway with comple-
tion slated in 2008. The EQ basin should serve the township well
for twenty or more years.

Wayne County parks millage grant funding was used to construct
new restrooms at Van Buren and French Landing Parks. Two
restroom facilities were built in Van Buren Park, one in the front of
the park, the other in the rear, and a facility was built at French
Landing Park. These restrooms, identified as capital needs in our
Recreation Master Plan and our Action Plan submitted to the
County as part of the grant award, will replace the porta-johns that
have been used for many years.

The Van Buren Civic Fund continued its good deeds in funding
capital projects to “reduce the burden of providing municipal ser-
vices in Van Buren” and to achieve its mission of “enhancing the
quality of life for township residents.” The Civic Fund awarded grants
to the Parks Department to purchase ADA-accessible play equip-
ment that was erected via a community build at Van Buren Park
one hot Saturday in July, funding to purchase a van for the Septem-
ber Days Senior Center and awarded funding to purchase a new
boat motor that replaced the aging motor on the Police Department’s
Marine Unit. These generous donations from the Civic Fund meant
that your tax dollars were not used to purchse these items. To
date, the Civic Fund has donated more than $100,000 to fund a
variety of projects to benefit the community. The Civic Fund made
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possible the lighted speed limit signs near Tyler Road Elementary
School, a portable PA system for the Belleville Area Museum, com-
puters for the Children’s section of the Fred C. Fischer Library and
the aforementioned worthy projects. The Van Buren Civic Fund is
a 501 (c) (3) non-profit charitable organization so your donations to
the Civic Fund are tax-deductible. Please consider supporting this
worthy organization.

In 2006, several new commercial or industrial developments either
started or completed construction. Among them are the new
Belleville Road Murray’s, Boric, Gray’'s Diesel Service, Marco’s
Pizza and Lakeside Health Club on Rawsonville Road, Thornell
Child Day Care on Savage Road, HP Products on Haggerty Road,
and the Envelope Printery on Samuel Barton Drive. Receiving ap-
provals to develop or projects starting construction include Victoria
Park, Ecorse/Morton Taylor Roads, Mt. Calvary Church on Ecorse
Road, Chase Bank on Haggerty Road and the addition to Wayne
County Community College. Also starting construction was the
Lower Huron Metro Park Family Aquatics Center. Eight new cellu-
lar tower antennas were erected in the township in 2006.

As with most metropolitan Detroit communities, residential con-
struction was significantly lower than in years past. Atotal of 149
new housing permits were issued in 2006 as compared to 473
housing permits in 2005, an almost 70% reduction. A majority of
building permits were for home improvements including such things
as permits to erect swimming pools (9), pole barns (6), detached
garages (15), attached garages (7), finished basements (24), decks
(112), and other alterations (286). Electrical permits totaled 516,
with the township issuing 739 mechanical permits and 429 plumb-
ing permits. These permit figures are also substantially less than
those of 2005.

On a lighter note, the Belleville Area Museum, a joint Belleville/Van
Buren venture, surpassed their fundraising goal of $17,000 in 2006
with all funds being used to support Museum activities. The
Museum’s Children’s Ornament Workshop attracted 125 children
and 160 kids visited Santa at the Fire Station following the Chamber’s
Christmas parade.

Other “returning” events included our Lake Expo, the Sizzlin’ Sum-
mer Nights Concert series held at Van Buren Park, our free annual
Household Hazardous Waste Day as sponsored by the Environ-
mental Quality Company, and the September Days Senior Center
Ladies Christmas Tea. Attendance continues to increase at these
events and if you have not yet participated, you are encouraged to
do so.

The township ended the year adopting a balanced budget for the
2007 calendar/fiscal year of just over $14 million. Of this General
Fund budget, approximately $4 million in revenue to meet operat-
ing costs is from township reserves in both the General and Landfill
Funds. Property taxes provide less than 25% of the township’s
operating revenue and state shared revenue continues to be held
at the 2004 level of roughly $2 million. Van Buren has realized a
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reduction in state shared revenue of over one million dollars since a
high in 2001 with SSR funds providing less than 15% of township
operating revenue. Landfill Fund tipping fees represent about 25%
of revenue earmarked for all township operations except those of
the Water & Sewer Department.

In 2007, continued attention will be given to financial oversight.
While the Board has routinely adopted balanced budgets as we
are legally required to do, that has come at the expense of drawing
down reserves or “rainy day” funds. Clearly, this reliance upon
reserves can only last so long before those reserves are depleted.
As with the State and surrounding municipalities, Van Buren is
impacted by the economic woes facing our region. As has been
reported extensively by the Michigan Municipal League, the town-
ship, like other local governments, has also been impacted by the
structural funding problems caused by the well-intentioned but com-
peting Headlee Act and Proposal A which limit growth in taxes.
We have been diligent to continue to provide needed capital im-
provements and to preserve existing infrastructure assets while
preserving cash flow. However, making bond payments and similar
installment purchases are dependent upon the ability to generate
revenues to meet debt obligations. Other than the Board’s ability
to address revenues through fees or millage, operating revenues
are not growing as compared to the expenses associated with
providing services.

The Board has worked to achieve cost-cutting through the soon to
be implemented automatic meter reading system, increases in
health insurance prescription co-pays and the elimination of tradi-
tional Blue Cross insurance as an option to new employees (as
ratified by some bargaining units), by reducing the number of Lake
Ledger publications and through employee attrition. Since 2005,
three positions have been vacant and will remain so for the time
being. The Planning & Zoning Administrator and Environmental
Director positions were combined into one renamed Deputy Direc-
tor of Planning & Economic Development, to streamline operations
and improve management oversight as well as to achieve cost sav-
ings. Capital improvements including the purchase of an aerial/
ladder truck, a truck for the Parks Department, and new carpeting
for township offices and conference rooms have been postponed.

On a more positive note, Fire Station #1 will be completed by fall
2007. Improvements to Van Buren Park including a relocation of
the park entrance and the beach area are slated for completion.
The township’s long planned automatic water/sewer meter reading
system is expected to be installed in 2007 and the fire department
will purchase a new rescue engine and special operations vehicle
for use in fighting fires, performing rescue operations including EMS,
addressing hazardous material spills and transporting our Cascade
air system and dive trailer. These two purchases will be offset by
the sales or trade-ins of two squad vehicles and old Engine #4
which is no longer practical for everyday use by the department.
Finally, the South Side Master Plan should be complete in early
2007 and a project plan to build an above ground water storage
tank underway with completion of the project in 2008.



Spring/Summber 2007

Lake Led

In 2007, the Board will once again seek voter support for our long-
standing Public Safety millage. This millage which was initially
set at two mills nearly 20 years ago to fund police, fire and emer-
gency dispatch operations is today, at 3 mills, currently providing
less than 50% of the Department of Public Safety operating rev-
enue. This year, we will be asking you to support a one mill in-
crease to a total of 4 mills of public safety millage so that we may
improve service to you. To be frank, the department has been
stretched operationally for many years and the impact has been
an increased reactive response as compared to a proactive re-
sponse and a longer response in getting to the scenes of emergen-
cies. Every day the Department receives calls from residents who
have been victims of crime, who complain of traffic lawbreakers, or
have had their identity stolen. We know our average response
time to the scene of a fire can be as high as eight minutes, suffi-
cient time for a total loss. School safety has received ongoing
media and public scrutiny.

Currently, there are only two full-time fire fighters, the Chief and an
Inspector, all other fire fighters may be considered “part-time” or
“volunteer.” The Fire Department, as a paid-call, volunteer depart-
ment must, at minimum, move to a 24 hour per day, seven day per
week duty crew operation with a duty crew of two fire fighters as-
signed to each station if we are to realize shorter response times.
Van Buren'’s Fire Department does not compare to the full-time fire
departments found in most metropolitan communities but estab-
lishing a second duty crew with both duty crews operating in a 24/
7 manner would be an improvement over the existing 20 hour, one
2-person duty crew we currently deploy. The goal is shorter re-
sponse times to protect life and property.

We also must more from reactive police operations in which we
essentially only have time to respond to your call for help after an
incident has occurred to proactive policing in which we have the
resources to devote to investigations of crimes about to occur in
our community. We also need resources to form a Special Inves-
tigations Unit because as every one of us can attest, crimes such
as narcotics activity, fraud and ID theft are growing - in Van Buren
and throughout our nation. Van Buren Public Safety cannot ad-
equately address these needs today without additional revenues
to do so.

Of course, you get to decide if public safety has value to you. Your
support for this millage will result in the implementation of the afore-
mentioned services. This millage request is not to finance a one-
time improvement that will serve our community for many years
such as a capital project. Funds for operating costs are used to
pay for the routine, day to day service such as responding to 9-1-1
calls. The additional mill will be used to provide services that we
have not been able to implement or to improve services that will
result in a positive impact upon our community. The four mills
sought will go a long way toward making sure the place we call
home is safe for our families, friends and neighbors, and to protect
the property we own.

Several taxpayers - | am certain you will know at least one person-
ally - have been involved in the planning for this millage and the
township’s financial records are public documents - use them as
tools for information. Of course, we will do our best to keep you
informed about this needed source of revenue for public safety and
you can anticipate the millage question appearing on the ballot in
August 2007.

Van Buren Township continues to be a vibrant, diverse community.
Itis a good place in which to live, work and raise a family. You are
our most important asset. All of us at Township Hall are here to
serve you. We pledge our continued efforts to provide municipal
services that are high quality and reflective of the resources we
have at our disposal. This Township Board remains dedicated to
the principles of integrity and responsible, accountable decision-
making that keeps the best interests of the township as our high-
estgoal. Our bestwishes for a 2007 of joy and prosperity. Peace.

Cindy C. King

Township Supervisor

Van Buren Fire Stations

T A

Completed new fire station #2 on Belleville Road
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Construction of new fire station #1 on corner of Sumpter and Hull Roads.
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TRASH GUIDELINES

All Homeowners:

Your trash must be set out the night prior to pickup day.
Waste Management starts rubbish removal early and there
is not a set schedule for the starting point of each route.
Trash that is missed due to late set out will not be picked up
until the following week - NO EXCEPTIONS!

Please write your address on all containers!

Toters and Additional Containers:

Please bag all items and place in toters or additional con-
tainers. Bagging the trash keeps your toters/containers
cleaner and does not allow items to stick or freeze to the
bottom. Please DO NOT place LOOSE TRASH in toters/
containers or they will not be picked up.

Additional containers must not exceed 32 gallons and must
not weigh more than 50 Ibs.

Please write your address on containers!

Damaged Containers:

Broken or damaged containers supplied by Waste Management
may be replaced or repaired if necessary. Please call (734)
699-8926 to notify us if your container needs to be replaced or
repaired.

Waste Management will only provide maintenance or replace-
ment of cart due to normal wear and tear including broken
wheels, worn out bottom, broken or bent front bar or lid damage.

Stolen Containers:

If your Waste Management toter is stolen or missing, you will
need to contact Waste Management at (800) 796-9696 to ac-
quire a new one at a cost of $85.00. If you do not wish to
purchase this container, you may use a 32 gallon or smaller
container at the curbside.

Holiday Pickup Schedule:

If your trash day falls on a holiday, please continue to place
your trash at the curb for removal on your regularly scheduled
day.

ATTENTION HOMEOWNERS:

Yard Waste Pickup RESUMES
the first full week of April.

Homeowners of Brand New Homes:

Please call the Community Services Department at (734) 699-
8926 to order your garbage container (toter) and recycle bin.
You should receive both within 2-3 weeks following your call.

Please use a 32 gallon or smaller container until you receive
your toter. Boxes are not acceptable rubbish containers.

Special Pickups:

Pickups for refrigerators, freezers, and air conditioners must
be called in ahead of time for special collection due to Freon.
These items will be picked up by a different truck than the
normal trash truck. Doors on refrigerators/freezers must be
removed and the shelving units from inside must also be
removed and properly disposed of in a rubbish container.

To schedule a special pickup, please call the Community
Services Department at (734) 699-8926 one day prior to
pickup day.

If you are moving:

Please leave the rubbish container and recycle bin that were pro-
vided by Waste Management on the property for the next home-
owner as they remain the property of Waste Management.

Large Quantities of Trash:

All remodeling material or large amounts of rubbish must be taken to
the landfill directly. As a Van Buren Township resident you have the
option to utilize the landfill (Woodland Meadows) free of charge. This
is a courtesy that is passed on to our homeowners. Please keep in
mind that this privilege cannot be extended to contractors. Com-
mercialized vehicles and/or Commercialized jobs are prohibited. In
order to utilize the above privilege you must provide a driver’s license
that reflects a Van Buren Township address when you enter the land-
fill. Yard waste and household waste must be kept separate.

Attention Mobile Home/Manufactured Home and Apartment
Residents:

If you wish to recycle, you may take your recycleables to the Wood-
land Meadows Recycling Center.

Woodland Meadows is located on the south side of Van Born Road
just west of Hannan Road. Landfill hours are: Monday through Fri-
day from 8:00 a.m.-4:30 p.m. and on Saturday from 7:00 a.m.-11:00
a.m. To contact Woodland Meadows please call (734) 326-0993.
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YARD WASTE GUIDELINES

Brush

Bundle all brush whose branches are less than 6” in di-
ameter. Bundles must not weigh more than 50 Ibs.
Bundles must be no longer than 4 feet in length and 18”
around. Brush larger than 6” in diameter must still be
bundled, however, it is considered trash and will be picked
up as such.

If your trash, yard waste, or recycling is not picked up by
4:00 p.m. on your regularly scheduled day, please call
(734) 699-8926.

Compost season ends the last full week in November
- no compost will be taken at the landfill or curbside after
that date.

Please be sure that all yard waste is set out at the
curb tied and bundled, in the appropriate
container, and properly labeled.

If you have any questions, please contact the Commu-
nity Services Department at (734) 699-8926.

Yard Waste Season

Yard Waste pickup ENDS the |ast full week
of November and will RESUME the
first full week of April.

Leaves and Grass Clippings

Leaves and grass clippings may either be placed in paper
compost bags purchased at your local grocery store, or
placed in a trash can with a compost sticker. Compost
sticker must face the road.

Do not overload compost bags, and be sure to fold down
the tops for easier lifting.

Do not use plastic bags!!

If you are using a can, it must have a yard waste sticker.
Face the sticker toward the street and place the container
10 feet from your garbage. It should not be any larger than
a 32 gallon can. 50 Ib. limit.

RECYCLE GUIDELINES

Plastic

Please Recycle!

Bottles and Containers: Must be marked on the bottom with
a 1 or 2 symbol. Butter tubs and trays from microwaveable

foods are not acceptable.
Rinse and remove all caps.

TIin
Tin Cans: Remove all labels and rinse them out before
placing in bin.

Aluminum: Containers and foil.

Glass

Bottles and Jars: Any color except brown. You do not have
to peel the labels off or remove the little plastic rings that

remain from twist off caps.
Rinse and remove all caps.

Paper

Newspapers: Including all inserts, advertisements, and
magazines that are delivered with them.

White Paper: Including office paper, computer paper, and
envelopes.

Brown Paper Bags: Keep them separate from your paper.

Cardboard

Cardboard: All cardboard boxes must be broken down
(including moving boxes) into 2’ x 2’ bundles. Cardboard
boxes are not acceptable rubbish containers.

** No Pizza boxes **
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Tae Kwon Do

Ages: 8 to adult

Tuesdays & Thursdays
7:00 p.m.-8:30 p.m.

April 17 - July 5
July 17 - September 20 (No class August 9)
September 25 - December 13
(No class November 22 and December 6)

Tae Kwon Do is an ongoing class geared to anyone
interested in the Korean martial art. Classes are com-
prised of a diverse group of individuals of all ages, back-
grounds, goals, and athletic skill levels. Students learn
and advance in rank at their own pace.

Emphasis is on self control, flexibility, coordination, and
self defense. This class is taught by a three time na-
tional gold medalist with the assistance of skilled and
knowledgeable blackbelts.

Testing dates will be announced throughout the class.
Results of the test will be given during class time, if you
are not present to receive the testing results, you may
pick up results at our recreation office.

Van Buren Residents = $55.00
Non-Residents = $70.00

Will Pro-rate Classes

Junior Jazzercise
(Hosted by Jazzercise Inc.)

Junior Jazzercise is a great way for your child to learn
the cool new moves for getting active. What's even
better is that you can drop your child off for Junior
Jazzercise and join Jazzercise for adults. Fresh
moves, new music, pure motivation.

Ages: 6-11
Mondays, 6:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Pay Jazzercise:

$36.00/6 weeks (one time per week)

May start anytime - can pro-rate class

Spring/Summber 2007

Youth Cheerleading

Mondays, June 4 - July 9 or July 16 - August 20
5:00 p.m. - 5:45 p.m.

Van Buren Resident = $50 Non-Resident = $65

Tumbling/Cheer Clinic

Wednesday, April 25 or Wednesday, May 30
6:00 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Van Buren Resident = $25 Non-Resident = $40

Makeup/Skin Care Class

Searching for the correct way to apply your makeup?
Learn the proper techniques of skin care and makeup.

Great class to join for prom,
an evening out or just daily care.

Wednesday, May 2 or Thursday, May 10
6:00 p.m.-6:45p.m.

Van Buren Residents = $10 Non-Residents = $15

Coming Soon...

Autumn Van Buren Township Pageant

e Tiny Miss ¢ Little Miss ¢ Junior Miss
* Miss Van Buren Township

Call (734) 699-8921 for more information.

Don’t Leave Your Kids Home Alone
Babysitter/CPR Certification Class

Make yourself more marketable in your community by
becoming certified in American Heart Infant and Child
as well as Babysitter Safety. This program will teach
you how to handle emergency situations, rescue
breathing, as well as how to hold infants.

Saturday, May 5
Saturday, August 4
10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Ages 11 and up - pizza included.

Van Buren Residents = $65 Non-Residents = $80



Spring/Summber 2007 |_ake Ledger E

Takin’ It to the Streets

Bike Rodeo Carnival
“Igniting
Friday, June 29 motivation Friday, August 24
12:00 p.m. - 3:00 p.m. to play” 12:00 p.m. - 3:00 p.m.
Who: Who:

All children 1st grade and up.

il 1st .
Children must be accompanied by an adult. All children 1st grade and up

Children must be accompanied by an adult.

Where:
Tyler Elementary School Parking Lot Where:
(located on Tyler Road) Tyler Elementary School Parking Lot
(located on Tyler Road)
Bring your bike. Van Buren Police will be
on hand to discuss/explain bike safety. Cost: FREE!
Cost: FREE!

Get active with the Recreation Super Crew!
Kids won'’t be able to resist inflatables, games, food. This program allows children a chance to
participate in fun activities within a safe environment without leaving their neighborhood.

Each child must have a completed registration card on file to participate in the activities. This is
adrop-in program. Children and parents are responsible for their own arrival and departure

times. Recreation staff does not provide structured childcare or monitor attendance as children
can freely come and go.

FlreworRs 2007

Saturday, June 23

Rain-out Date: June 24

Show starts at dusk, Beck Ball Fields

S1uang |el1oads - welaboid uonealday Jswwns/bunds 2002

DJ and Gloworks!!

Any questions, please call Van Buren Parks and Recreation at (734) 699-8921.



- Awesome Adventures

Lake Ledger Spring/Summber 2007

Catch and Release Awesome Adventures
Youth Fishing Derby
This spring/summer we have numerous

Saturday, June 30 activities planned for youth ages 8 - 18.
8:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m.

_ Dates to be announced for activities...
CacaiediatBienchiCaeingipatic horseback riding, kayaking, geocaching,
camping.

Must bring your own fishing pole
Bait will be available

Ages: 6 and up

FREE FREE FREE
Prizes for: Largest fish, Smallest fish

Rules:

1. Children must be with a parent or guardian at all
times.

2. Pre-registration is needed by June 25 Please call (734) 699-8921
(limited space). for more information.

Get Outside! Night Hike

Experience Van Buren Park at night with cool sensory activities.
Also, find out what nocturnal animals live in the park. (You might even get to see them.)
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(Must leave park at 12:00 a.m.)
Located at Van Buren Park - Meet at the Sled Hill

What to bring:
Flashlight, extra money for food at McDonalds after hike.
(Recreation staff will drive participants to McDonald’s then back to Van Buren Park).

What to wear:
Jacket and comfortable shoes for hiking.
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Domestic Violence and
Anger Management

Ongoing, Thursdays
6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.

Join Social Worker Moses Boone on a weekly basis
to discuss issues of domestic violence and steps to
fulfillanger management. Moses has twenty four
years of diverse work experience in human services.
This is a free program to assist those who are
looking for help and understanding. Participants
must meet with Moses Boone prior to registering for
the program.

If you are new and interested in attending class,
come 15 minutes prior to start of the session to meet
Mr. Boone.

Ledger

Leisure Pursuits, Inc.
Amusement Park Tickets
Sold here...

Support your community: Purchase your
discount amusement park tickets at your
Recreation Department!

Cedar Point

Adult (age 3-61 or 48" & over) $34.25

Detroit Tiger Games!

Van Buren Parks and Recreation Department e
and Belleville Parks Commission

- Proudly Present -

Detroit Tigers

Vs.

Kansas City Royals

Saturday, July 21 at 7:05 p.m.
Comerica Park, Detroit, Ml

Fireworks display after the game!

$15.00 per person charge covers transportation,
admission and bus parking (70 tickets available).

Bus will leave from the Belleville High School
parking lot at 5:15 p.m. for the 7:05 game.
(Ticket pick-up between 5:00-5:15 p.m.)

You must purchase tickets through Van Buren
Township in order to utilize the transportation.

Van Buren Parks and Recreation Department
and Belleville Parks Commission

- Proudly Present -

Detroit Tigers

Vs.

Oakland A’s

Friday, August 10 at 7:05 p.m.
Comerica Park, Detroit, Ml

Fireworks display after the game!

$15.00 per person charge covers transportation,
admission and bus parking (70 tickets available).

Bus will leave from the Belleville High School
parking lot at 5:15 p.m. for the 7:05 game.
(Ticket pick-up between 5:00-5:15 p.m.)

You must purchase tickets through Van Buren
Township in order to utilize the transportation.

Sjuang |eloads -
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Anusara Inspired Yoga

Spring/Summer Schedule (6 week sessions)
This graceful, flowing practice blends the spirit and
expression of the heart with the science of biome-
chanics and alignment. For more information about

Anusara and the instructor, please go to:

http://www.qgigidasyoga.com

Fresh Start 101: Mondays, 6:45p.m.-7:30 p.m.
Good for beginners and raw beginners of all ages.
Emphasis of detailed instructions of basic alignment.
Build strength and flexibility. No prior experience re-
quired.

Session 1: June 4 - July 16 (no class on July 2nd)
Session 2: July 23 - August 27

Yoga 102: Mondays, 7:30 p.m. - 8:45 p.m.
Mixed level of beginners and intermediate level.
Some yoga experience but new to Anusara Yoga.
Introduction to the “universal principals of alignment.”
Exploration of a wider range of postures.

Session 1: June 4 - July 16 (no class on July 2nd)
Session 2: July 23 - August 27

Yoga 201: Wednesdays, 6:45p.m. -8:00 p.m.
Suitable for those who would like to bring their practice
to the next level. Refinement of detailed alignment.
Emphasis of core strength and overall well being.
Days: June 13, 20, 27, July 25, August 1 and 8.

Class Fees:

Fresh Start 101
Van Buren Resident = $45 Non-Resident = $60
Yoga 102
Van Buren Resident = $50 Non-Resident = $65
Yoga 201
Van Buren Resident = $50 Non-Resident = $65
Combo Class Pack
Van Buren Resident = $85 Non-Resident = $100
Drop-ins = $10
Students receive a 5% discount with valid student ID.

Make up Policy: Missed classes can be made up dur-
ing the current session. Missed classes may NOT be
carried over to the next session. To set up a private
lesson, please contact the instructor.

Please: Bring a yoga mat to class. As a courtesy to
others, arrive 5 minutes early to the class. Wear loose,
comfortable clothing. Do not eat a full meal at least 2
hours prior to the class.

Spring/Summber 2007

Belly Dancing

Thursdays, May 10 - June 28
Thursdays, July 12 - August 30
7:00p.m.-8:15p.m.

Discover American Cabaret and Tribal Style Belly
Dance, a mixture of modern, westernized belly dance
and folkloric dances from around the world. Learn
from a professional about the culture behind this
exciting aerobic dance form while you shimmy and
shake your way to a complete dance routine!

Adults only please, or youths
accompanied by an adult.

Comfortable clothes recommended and yoga mat

Van Buren Residents = $45 Non-Residents = $60

MRPA Walk Michigan

This is a free statewide non-competitive walking and
fithess program for all ages through MRPA (Michigan
Recreation and Park Association).

11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. and 5:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Starting every Wednesday, May 2 - August 1, you can
simply walk your way to a healthier you while earning tick-
ets. The more you walk, the more tickets you earn to put
in a drawing to win an all expense paid trip to Mackinac
Island. The trip to Mackinac Island will take place over
Labor Day weekend for the annual walk across the “Big
Mac.”

Walk Michigan will be held in two places this year, Lower
Huron Metro Park and Quirk Park. Even though this is a
free event, a fee will be charged for those who enter Lower
Huron Metro Park. Quirk Park will not have an entrance
fee.

e Participants will not be able to start walking until Van
Buren Recreation staff is present. You must check in
with staff prior to walking so we can keep track of how
far you walked.

e Participants can only walk up to three miles every
Wednesday to earn tickets.

e Walking the whole 3 miles each Wednesday will
increase your opportunity to win the trip.

e Only one winner will be drawn.
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fresh moves | new music | pure motivation

jazzercise.

it shows
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Each 60 minute workout blends dance and muscle ton-
ing movements choreographed to today’s hottest mu-
sic, including Top 40, jazz, country, funk, and classics.
Our instructors make all the routines fun and easy-to-
follow. Every class includes a gentle warm-up, 30-minute
aerobic workout, muscle toning and strengthening seg-
ment with weights, and a stretch finale.

Ongoing, Mondays & Wednesdays
9:30 a.m. - 10:30 a.m. (Regular) (**free childcare)
5:15 p.m. - 6:15 p.m. (Regular)
6:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. (Regular)

Ongoing, Tuesdays (Regular)** 4:45 p.m. - 5:45 p.m.
Ongoing, Thursdays (Regular)** 4:45 p.m. - 5:45 p.m.

Ongoing, Fridays (Regular)** 9:30 a.m. - 10:30 a.m.
(Express) 6:30 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Ongoing, Saturdays (Circuit) 9:15 a.m. - 10:15 a.m.
Ongoing, Sundays (Regular) 3:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.

$25.00 joining fee
$36.00/month Easy Fitness Ticket (EFT)
$88/8 weeks (cash or check) Walk-in = $10.00

stretch

cardio strength

Tal Chi Chuan & Meditation

Tai Chi Chuan is the traditional Chinese martial art
practiced for self defense. Tai Chiimproves balance,
flexibility, muscle strength, and cardiovascular to
release tension by exercising all muscle groups and
emphasizing breathing.

6:00 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Fridays, April 20 - June 15 (9 weeks)
Van Buren Resident = $35 Non-Resident = $40

Fridays, July 13 - August 17 (6 weeks)
Van Buren Resident = $25 Non-Resident = $30

All levels of Tai Chi are encouraged to sign up.

L_edger

Relay for Life

June 2-3
10:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m. (24 hour event)
Belleville High School Track

This event is organized to raise awareness and
funds for the American Cancer Society. This is a
community event with teams of walkers from
schools, businesses, families, churches, clubs, etc.
All you have to do is form a team of 10 or more. Try
to earn money for the society using numerous
fundraisers. The day of the event you and your team
will take turns walking on the track for 24 hours.

Various activities for all ages will be available
throughout this event.

Why get involved? “Because one in three Ameri-
cans will get cancer in their lifetime.” The Relay for
Life gives everyone in our community an opportunity
to fight back - together we will be able to make a
difference in the battle against cancer.

For more information Email: Cheryl Gniewek at
cheryl.gniewek@cancer.org or call us
at (734) 699-8921.

Summer/Fall Softball Leagues

Registration for returning teams starts:
Tuesday, May 1

New team registration starts:
Tuesday, May 8

Deadline to register is Friday, July 6. A late fee of $50
will be applied if league money is not turned in by
deadline.

Tuesday “D” League = $500 2 umpires
Friday Co-ed = $490 1 umpire

Leagues start the week of July 24

Managers meeting Tuesday, July 24 at 5:00 p.m.

ssaulld NpY -
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How to Register:
Walk In:

Register at the Recreation Department Desk,
Monday through Friday between 8:00 a.m. - 8:00
p.m., Saturday 9:00 a.m. -8:00 p.m., and Sunday
12:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. We are located at 46425
Tyler Road between Belleville and Beck Roads.
Registration is taken on a first-come, first-served
basis. We accept cash or check. Please make

checks payable to Van Buren Township.

Mail In:

Print all information on registration form, be sure to
include phone number and class name. Mail to the

address on the registration form with check or

money order. Please do not mail cash! All mail will

be processed on a first-come basis.

Important Recreation

Spring/Summber 2007

Project Youth

This is a community participation outreach
program. If you are looking to make a donation
for a great cause, thisisit. This program will
give children who are from families of low to
moderate income a chance to participate in the
various recreation progams at our facility.
Applicants seeking to apply for this Scholarship
can call Recreation Deputy Director Jennifer
Morris at (734) 699-8921. Scholarships will not
be granted until the Recreation Department
receives funds.

Applications are available at the Van Buren
Recreation Department. Proof of your house-
hold income must be submitted with the appli-
cation. All information is confidential. Children

may qualify for one scholarship per season.

Volunteers

Phone Numbers:

Van Buren Soccer Association
(734) 480-3966 or www.vanburensoccer.com

You must register with the Association for soccer.

Belleville Cougars
(734) 697-0440
You must register with the Belleville Cougars.

Belleville Area Little League
(734) 487-9335
www.eteamz.com/BellevilleAreal L
You must register with Belleville Area Little League.

Belleville Tiger Swim Club
(734) 697-9494
You must register with Tiger Swim Club.

All of the above groups are parent run
organizations. Groups use recreation
department’s facilities only.

The Van Buren Parks and Recreation Department
is looking for volunteers to assist with our commu-
nity activities, events, and youth programs. There
is something for everyone - ongoing volunteer
programs or a few hours of activity helping others.
Upcoming volunteer opportunities include: Takin It
to the Streets Bike Rodeo and Takin It to the
Streets Carnival. For more information, please
contact Jennifer Morris at (734) 699-8921 or
jmorris@vanburen-mi.org.

Having fun at Takin It to the Streets!
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Check out our Gymnasium! WANTED:

Van Buren Recreation Department is looking for a
few good teens in need of earning hours to enhance
their college application

* Become ateen mentor to your peers
(Such topics can include drug/alcohol abuse
to teen suicide)

» Participate in community service projects/
special events

» Develop fun program ideas

» Learn about local decision making

» Travel to the annual Youth Symposium

Call (734) 699-8921 on how to get involved.

: : Meeting place to be announced.
Many of our classes are held in our gymnasium,

plus there are also open gym times when
basketball or volleyball can be played, check
out our gym schedule on page 16.

Backstop/Outfield Fencing
Sponsorship

Here is your opportunity to showcase your business

at the Gregg Brinkerhoff/Chuck Coleman Memorial
Softball Field located behind Van Buren Township
Recreation Department. Give your support to the Event/Program Sponsor

community while advertising your business. _ _
If you are a business or person looking to

Sponsor a4’ x 10’ Aluminite sign (any color) sponsor a Van Buren Township Recreational
$550 displayed for one year. event or program, please call (734) 699-8921.
With your help we can provide a child who may
Call Deputy Director of Recreation Jennifer Morris not otherwise be able to join a recreation class
for more information and/or sponsorship form. an opportunity to do so at no cost to them. Also

sponsoring an event is a fun way to showcase
your business name.
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Gregg Brinkerhoff/Chuck Coleman Memorial Field ;
99 Trick or Treat at Township Hall is a sponsored event.



